Clear Lake High School Falcon Band Booster Club General Meeting Minutes March 3, 2022

The meeting of the Clear Lake High School Band Booster Club was called to order at 7:03 pm. It was noted that a quorum was not present.

President, Ruth Soisson suggested that the next meeting on April 7th could possibly be virtual to include more families.

Treasurer, Sam Draper went through the expenses since the last meeting. There wasn't a quorum so the expenses could not be approved. She said that next year the booster club may consider paying the equipment truck driver. She checked with other schools in CCISD and several of them pay their truck driver. Instead of paying the driver there also may be an option of offering a reduced activity fee for their children in the band. It was also suggested that children of the executive board also may have reduced fees to encourage more people to volunteer for these positions. If these changes are made, they would need to incorporated into the by-laws. Some items to consider for the budget next year include a mid-size trailer to be used for winter guard and to move percussion equipment. There was also discussion of changing the ramp for the big trailer next year.

Pre-UIL - April 12 - 13, 2022

We are hosting this event at Clear Lake High School. The booster needs two volunteers from 8 am -4 pm each day to be a timer in the sight reading rooms. The booster also needs someone to set up breakfast and lunch for approximately 10 people. There will be 14 CCISD bands total - about 7 each day.

UIL Concert and Sight Reading Contest – April 26 – 28, 2022

We are also hosting this event. The booster club needs 2 people from 8 am – 6pm each day to be a timer in the sight reading rooms.

Band Banquet - May 14, 2022

The banquet will be held at the University of Houston Bayou building. The Band Banquet Committee met and toured the building along with the Band Council of students. The event will be free for seniors and \$25 for everyone else attending. The Band Council decided on a Great Gatsby theme with black and gold colors.

Spring Concert - May 17th

The Band Booster will ask for parent donations for desserts after the concert.

Nominating Committee

Joy King has agreed to lead the nominating committee to find candidates to fill open positions for next year.

Mr Pierce – The band will be getting new uniforms next year. At least 2 volunteers are needed one day next week 9 am -1:40 pm to help size the students for the uniforms. The uniforms will consist of bibbers and a long sleeve shirt that the students will purchase and own. The student will also purchase a wrap to go around the hat to coordinate with the shirt.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:02 pm.

Members in attendance: Erin Harris, Dawn Duncan, Tonya Moore, Bernie Streeter, Leah Moore, Jennifer Gordon, Pamela Davis, Ruth Soisson, Joy King, Sam Draper.

Wy Ko